
 5th  November 2021 

  Dear Parents and Carers,   
 
Big me!  
It was great to see so many of our pupils dressing up for their aspirational job for the future. This event 
follows the success of our Aspirations week prior to half term break, in which the children explored a wide 
range of careers that they may wish to follow in later life and found out about the learning required while 
in school that would help them to get there. As part of the day, children brought in a voluntary contribu-
tion of £1 to help support the charity ‘ActionAid’. ActionAid is an international charity that works with 
women and girls living in poverty. Their dedicated local staff are helping to end violence against women 
and girls and helping to change lives, for good.  
 
Harvest collection  
As a school leadership we were overwhelmed by the support of the school 
community in providing food donations for the Thurrock Food Bank. The Food 
Bank volunteers collected our school donation yesterday afternoon and al-
most ran out of crates for loading it onto their van! Your donations 
will provide support for local families and those living across Thurrock. Thank 
you.   
 
MP Visit   
Today we welcomed Stephen Metcalfe (Local MP for South Basildon and East Thurrock) to the school. We 
spoke to MP Metcalfe about local issues impacting the school and he met with members of our upper 
school council. It was great to hear the thoughtful questions posed to the MP by our children and we are 
grateful to Mr Metcalfe for the time he spent answering them.   
 
E-Safety  
As a leadership, we are occasionally contacted by parents concerned about inappropriate content online. 
As a school we have a robust e-safety curriculum which teaches children about the safe way they can use 
the internet and their devices and hopefully, through working together, we can keep our children 
safe. Please continue to be vigilant of your children’s activity online and check the parental settings availa-
ble to you. Unfortunately, many devices come with no  parental settings set as default so please be mind-
ful of this when children are using new devices.  
 
Firework safety  
We hope that you all enjoy fireworks evening and any firework celebrations you may be involved with 
over the weekend. We would like all the children to return to school next week uninjured, so please be 
extremely cautious, paying particular attention to safety measures displayed on the fireworks and 
keep them well back from any firework being set off. For more firework safety information please vis-
it: https://www.capt.org.uk/tips-for-firework-safety   
  
We wish you all a safe and enjoyable weekend  
  
The Leadership Team   

https://www.capt.org.uk/tips-for-firework-safety


Important dates:  
Children in Need Day: Friday 19th November 2021 

Summer Term 

Christmas Holiday:  Monday 20th December—Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Non-pupil day: Tuesday 4th January 2022 (INSET day) 

Children return : Wednesday 5th January 2022 

February Half Term: Monday 14th February—Friday 18th February 2022 

Children return: 21st February 2022 

Easter Holidays: Monday 4th April– Monday 18th April 2022 

Children return: Tuesday 19th April 2022 

May Half Term: Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 

Children return: Monday 6th June 2022 

Non Pupil days: Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 2022 

(INSET days) 

Please be aware that if you take holiday during this time, you will be 

subject to a penalty fine.     This is school policy for all  holiday applica-

tions during term time. 

 

 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 
there have been some changes to our 

school dates.   

All given dates are subject to amendment. 

Please label all of your child's 

school uniform.  This will 

make reuniting your child 

with lost jumpers/cardigans 

much easier for staff. Thank 

you  

Important Information re-
garding pupil absence 

Any pupil that has 5 or more 
consecutive days illness will 
be required to provide the 
school with medical evi-
dence. Medical evidence can 
be a GP appointment card, 
text, or prescription medica-
tion. Any illness for this 
length of time without medi-
cal evidence could be sub-
jected to a penalty notice.  

 

 

 

Thurrock Catering Services provide 

our school meals. Their contact 

email is caterings-

ervices@thurrock.gov.uk  

This week has been UK Parliament Week! 
As part of this half terms British Values curriculum, pupils across our school have 
learnt about the Rule of Law and discussed the democratic process. 
In class, pupils designed a leaf with their ideas for how to improve our school, our 
community and the wider world.  These have been collated on a democracy tree 
display. 
We even had a special visitor, Stepehen Metcalfe MP, join us on Friday morning 
to celebrate our learning on this topic and hear about our future aspirations. 
Following a tour of our school, Stephen met with School Councillors from Year 4, 
5 and 6, as well as pupils on the Scholars Programme who have been learning 
about democracy and some of the big questions political thinkers have pondered, 
including historical examples of democracies. 
Pupils listened intently as Stephen explained how he represents the various con-
cerns and differing views of his constituents before responding to the many 
thoughtful questions that the children asked.  This offered pupils a great insight, 
not only into a future career option, but into improving their understanding of 
democracy, one of our school's co-operative values.   

mailto:cateringservices@thurrock.gov.uk
mailto:cateringservices@thurrock.gov.uk


 Thurrock Council are asking for help from all the 
budding artists out there to create a SEND mascot. 
 
They would like you to submit your ideas as to what 
our SEND Mascot would look like - it could be a per-
son, animal, spaceship or anything you think it could 
be!    
 
They are calling on all budding artists who are invit-
ed to submit their drawings, paintings and works of 
art to them, along with a name for your mascot and 
why you think it should win.   The three categories 

are : Early years, Primary and Secondary. You can work alone or with a friend if 
you like.  They would love to see your masterpieces. 
There will be prizes up for grabs!!! 
Deadline date:  14th November 2021 
Send your masterpieces to: QASEND@thurrock.gov.uk along with your name, 
school and Year Number. 
 
Good Luck! 

mailto:QASEND@thurrock.gov.uk


On Friday 19th November we will be fundraising for 

Children in Need.  

As the School Ambassador for Child in Need for this 

year is Joe Wicks, we are inviting children to come 

to school on Friday 19th November wearing sports 

clothes.    

You may come to school dressed in any sports 

clothes, for example jogging bottoms, t shirt and 

trainers.    

For this event you may bring in a voluntary donation 

of £1.  This can be handed to the class teacher on 

the morning of the event.      

 

The Big Me and Aspirations Week Poster Competition  
 
Thank you and well done to everyone for sharing your thoughts and    
ideas about jobs and careers through posters, vide-
os and today’s dressing up. We’re so impressed by the ambitions and 
creativity shown by the children in our school, 
from the very youngest, through to the oldest 
pupils.  
 
Thank you also to parents and carers for    
encouraging the children to dream big, aim 
high and work hard to achieve what their 
aims. We look forward to continuing to work 
together to support the children to fulfill their 
dreams.  
 
The closing date for the half term poster and 
video competition shared on Facebook and 
Google Classrooms is Friday 12 November. 



 

ETP PFA News  
Welcome to our PFA Newsletter page. Please keep an eye on the news-

letter and Facebook each week for updates on PFA activities.  

We have 10 tickets left for this event. If you are interested in attending please 
use the contact details below.  

 
Email etschoolpfa@gmail.com or message us on Facebook @EAST TILBURY SCHOOLS PFA  

Sip & Support 

mailto:etschoolpfa@gmail.com


In year 1, we have started this half term being scientists, investigating which objects 

float or sink in an experiment. First, we made our prediction on whether some objects in and 

around our classroom would float or sink. We then discussed what fair test means and what 

we need to do to ensure that our experiment is a fair test when carrying it out. Afterwards, 

we experimented with water to see the objects float or sink and the results were recorded on 

our result table. We compared the results to our predictions and talked about the                 

reasons they may be different. To extend our learning, we explored the reasons these objects 

would float or sink. Year 1 thoroughly enjoyed their science lesson this week!    

Here in Reception we have had a busy first week back! Our Topic this half term is all about 
Transport and this week we have been looking at people who help us in the community such as 
Doctors and Paramedics.   
 
We have been learning all about Diwali and how Hindus celebrate by having a feast, fireworks 
and cleaning their houses. We found out that Diwali is also known as the festival of light and 
made our own Diwa lamps using salt dough and sequins. As today is Bonfire Night, we have al-
so been looking in to why and how we celebrate by creating our own firework pictures using a 
variety of different tools.   
In Literacy we have been looking at hearing and writing the initial sounds in words. We have 
been labelling the equipment and people who help us to feel better in the community.   
 
 As part of ‘Big Me Day’ we have all dressed up as what we would like to be when we grow up. 
We have been talking about why we would like to do those jobs and what we might need to do 
to get there.   
 



We have had a great first 

week back! This half term we 

are making puppets!  

 
In our first Art lesson we learnt about 

the different materials, tools and tech-

niques used to create 

different types of pup-

pets. 

 

In our DT lesson we then made stick 

puppets. We practised drawing drag-

ons and then coloured, cut and stuck it 

onto the stick. We are really happy 

with what we have done! 

 

 
 
 
 
This week, Year 3 have been learning all about the features of Non-Chronological 
reports. We have conducted our own research to learn all about saber- toothed 
cats and will be using this to inform our own writing next week. In maths, we have 
been securing our understanding of subtraction, using place value counters to 
help us. We have also been continuing to learn our 3 times table with the help of 
our times table song. In art, our focus to 
be able to draw for a sustained period of 
time. As part of this lesson, we looked 
carefully at the shapes that could be 
found within a woolly mammoth outline 
and used this understanding to sketch 
our own!   
As part of Parliament week, we                 
discussed the role an MP has and the 
impact that they have on the community. 
After a brilliant discussion about how to 



 

 

 

 

. 

We studied primary and secondary colours and learned about 

contrasting and complimentary colours.  Furthermore, we were 

challenged to create our own colour wheel. 



 

 

This week, Year 5 have been working exceptionally hard. For our first week back, it has been a       

hard-working one. 
 

In English, we have been writing an instructional text. We started the week by exploring imperative/ 

bossy verbs. Pupils completed a drama activity whereby they had to boss their partner around and some 

of them even got to boss the teacher around! We then created an instructional text about how to be an 

awesome Viking! 

 

Mathematics: 

In maths, we have been consolidating our understanding of addition and subtraction. Pupils have been 

solving a variety of problems involving these operations and have even solved worded and reasoning   

problems about addition and subtraction. 

 

Reading Skills: 

Some pupils have been working with the book ‘Viking Boy’, they were creating weapons which they think 

Gunnar (the main character) might have used during his battles; others were looking at the book ‘The 

Twits’ and pupils were designing a prank walking stick which Mr Twit might have given to Mrs Twit. 

 

Our afternoons: 

During foundation lessons, we have been looking at a variety of topics, including: French, we had a     

contextual Pokémon Go lesson; History, we explored the life of Vikings and compared them to our lives 

now; PE, the pupils started their netball topic and completed some invasion games; computing, the pupils 

were voting democratically to create bar charts relevant to things within the classroom and finally, pupils 

completed a lesson based on democracy and parliament, ready for our visitor today. 

 

 

Year 5—Follow these instructions! 



 
 

Year 6 have returned to school this week with an excellent attitude 

to their learning.  

 

After telling us about all the exciting 

things they did over the half term, we 

began learning about Remebrance/

Armistice Day and exploring WW2 

poetry, such as Flander’s Fields. We will 

be using this poem and several others as 

inspiration for our own Remembrance 

poems.     

 

We have also enjoyed learning 

about the British value of rule 

of law, as we participated in UK 

Parliament Week. We learned 

about what Parliament is and 

what they do. We even had the 

opportunity to take a virtual 

tour around the House of Lords 

and House of Commons. 

Year 6 

Brilliant Club Scholars Programme  
This morning, our new cohort of Year 5 Scholars enjoyed 
their first session of a university style module with their 
PhD tutor, Ms Doud. Ms Doud is an expert in the area 
of the indigenous people of the Amazon Forest and the 
impact of things like deforestation. Pupils will be          
learning more about democracy and comparing it with 
other types of decision making, including looking back at 
some of the big questions that political thinkers have been 
pondering for some time.   









Well done 5NB for an amazing effort this week!  They are the true 

Rockstars this week!!  Who will be our TT Rockstars leaders next 

week? 

A huge well done to 3NM 

who have achieved 5310 

Mathletics points!   

Well done to everyone who 

has been on Mathletics this 

week.    





A teacher, an LSA, a member of SLT, a 

member of the Nurture team or a 

MDA.    



 

 

Clubs 

It is wonderful to see so many children participating in after-school sports clubs. Many clubs will give the chil-

dren the opportunity to play in local school leagues. We have A and B teams entered in both Football and Net-

ball leagues for the Autumn and Spring terms.  

PE Kit 

Half term is coming, and many children will have had growth spurts this half term. Can parents/carers please 

take this opportunity to check that PE kit still fits and replace it if necessary. Children will need to bring their PE 

kit back in the first day back after half term. 

PE days 
Monday— 2VC, 2RS, 4MR and 4SA 
Tuesday—1FK, 1BA, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 
Wednesday—RT, RG, 1GC, 1CH, 5Bg and 5TH 
Thursday— year 3 and 2NL 
Friday— RC and RB and year 6 

 
 
 
 

Junior Road Safety Officers (JRSO)  

After an assembly run by Lisa Clissold from Active Travel year 5 applied for the roles of Junior Road Safety Officer (JRSO). Unf
nately, we could only select 4 pupils as the applications were numerous and very strong. The pupils chosen were:  

The JRSO’s will work with Mr. Bennett to promote active and safer travel to and from school. There first project will be “Be Bright, Be 
Seen” in the second half of the Autumn term. The JRSO’s are pictured wearing their new JRSO badges. 

Daisy 5CP, Sutthida 5TH, Stanley 5BG , Jaelan 5NB  



OPAL Outdoor Play and Learning Launch  2021 

 

Outdoor Play and Learning (OPAL) 

We are about to launch an exciting new project to make our 

playtimes even better in conjunction with OPAL (outdoor play and learning.org). 

OPAL has won the Best Active Schools Programme in Europe Award and has 

been cited in 2 Parliamentary Reports as outstanding practice. OPAL is working 

closely with Sport England to promote more active childhoods.  

All children have had an assembly with Mrs. Smith and Mr. Bennett to intro-

duce them to the project and to all the exciting things we hope to offer them to 

play with. 

To support us we would kindly accept donations of small world toys; these in-

clude dolls, dinosaurs, action figures, cars, Lego or building toys. If you are hav-

ing a clear out of toy boxes over half term, then please consider us as a place to 

donate the items listed. Donations can be given to the class teacher who will 

pass them on.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 





 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates & Mrs Dawson  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


